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New Error Code Based on Ordering, Providing and Referring (OPR) 
Provider’s Nevada Medicaid Enrollment 
Effective with dates of service on or after September 18, 2023, if a claim is submitted for a date for which the 
Ordering, Providing and Referring (OPR) provider is not enrolled as a Nevada Medicaid provider, the claim will 
deny at the header level with new error code 1977 (OPR provider not enrolled on DOS - HDR).  The new error code 
will ensure the entire claim will deny if even one detail is billed for a date outside of the OPR provider’s contract 
dates. 

No claims will be reprocessed automatically as this update is a go-forward change. 

 


